
 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 15 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
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 on March 23, 2009 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 11:16 a.m., on March 9, 2009. 
 
Present:  Councillor Alan Shefman, Chair 

Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio 
Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri (11:50 a.m.) 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Peter Meffe 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 
 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recessed at 11:25 a.m. and reconvened at 2:40 p.m. with the 
following members present: 
 
   Councillor Alan Shefman, Chair 

Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Bernie DiVona 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

 
Councillor DiVona declared an interest with respect to Item 1, Special Committee of the Whole (Closed 
Session) Report No. 16, LEGAL ADVICE, COMPLIANCE AUDIT – LINDA D. JACKSON, as he is the subject 
of a similar audit. 
 
 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 CITY OF VAUGHAN PARKING STANDARDS REVIEW REPORT 
 FILE 15.101 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That Clauses 1 and 2 of the recommendation contained in the following report of the 

Commissioner of Planning, dated March 9, 2009, be approved; 
 
2) That the Policy Planning staff and IBI Group proceed to complete the report based on this 

Working Session and Council’s comments with respect to the next steps to establish an 
updated parking standards policy for the City of Vaughan; and 

 

 
 1 



REPORT NO. 15 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) 
FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, MARCH 23, 2009 

 

 
 2 

3) That the presentation by Mr. Brian Hollingworth, IBI Group, and presentation material 
submitted entitled, “Review of Parking Standards Contained within the City of Vaughan’s 
Comprehensive Zoning By-law”, dated March 9, 2009, be received. 

 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 

1. That the presentation by IBI Group Inc., and material submitted dated February 2, 2009 
be RECEIVED;  

 
2. That the Draft report, “Review of Parking Standards Contained Within the City of 

Vaughan’s Comprehensive Zoning By-law”, January 2009, be RECEIVED; and, 
 

3. That Policy Planning staff and IBI Group proceed to complete the report based on this 
working session and Council’s further direction with respect to the next steps to establish 
an updated parking standards policy for the City of Vaughan. 

 
 
2 ADMINISTRATIVE PENALTIES 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends that this matter be referred to the 
Committee of the Whole meeting of March 31, 2009. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services and City Solicitor, in conjunction with the 
Director of Enforcement Services, recommends: 

 
1) That the implementation of a system of Administrative Penalties be approved;  
 
2) That appropriate public notice of the proposed by-law amendments be provided prior to the 

summer hiatus; and 
 

3) That Council identify a committee of Council members to interview and recommend suitable 
candidates for the position of Hearings Officer. 

 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:41 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Councillor Alan Shefman, Chair 
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